
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Worship Service 
11am in the Sanctuary 

 

 

Meditation Amazing Grace 
 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship SOF 40 vv 1 & 3 
 

Be still, for the presence of the Lord, 

the Holy One, is here; 

Come, bow before Him now  

with reverence and fear. 

In Him no sin is found,  

We stand on holy ground; 

Be still, for the presence of the Lord,  

the Holy One, is here. 
 

Be still, for the power of the Lord 

Is moving in this place; 

He comes to cleanse and heal,  

To minister His grace. 

No work too hard for Him,  

In faith receive from Him; 

Be still, for the power of the Lord  

Is moving in this place. 

 

Invocation Roy Christie 
 

Hymn NAH 422 Be Still My Soul 
 

Tithes and Offerings 
 

Children’s Time Pastor Jacques 
 

Development Offering 
 

Family Prayer 
 

Oh I Want to Know You More Richelle Anim 
 

Scripture Reading Luke 15:1-7 Stuart Joseph 
 

Sermon 

Living the Kingdom of God Pastor Jacques Venter 
 

Hymn SDAH 86 How Great Thou Art 
 

Benediction Pastor Jacques Venter 
 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 
 

Postlude Beatrice Cooper and Neilson Roberts 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contacts 
Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 

lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / 07713 452 265 

Stanborough Centre – Danilo Puškaš 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
 

 

 

 

 

2 June 2018 

 

 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

The Word became flesh  

and made his dwelling among us.  

We have seen his glory,  

the glory of the one and only Son,  

who came from the Father,  

full of grace and truth. 
John 1:14 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park 
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
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Morning Prayer Meeting  
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

 

Welcome Alain Fidelia 
 

Hymn NAH 420 I Will Sing the Wondrous Story 
 

Prayer Sophia Vontzalidis  
 

Mission Story David Burgess 
 

Praise in Music Isabella and Christian Constantinou 
 

Lesson Study End-Time Deceptions 
 

Hymn NAH 459 Love Divine All Loves Excelling 

Aris Vontzalidis 
 

Benediction Pat Walton 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Announcements & Diary 
 

The Prayer Basket will be presented to the Gordon-

Symplicio family today. We invite the church to pray for 

Stuart, Lydia and their new baby daughter. May God 

bless this new family unit, that they may know Him and 

lead their little one in His ways. “My flesh and my heart 

may fail, but God is the strength of my heart and my 

portion forever.” Psalm 73:26 
 

Sabbath School Lesson Books 3rd/4th Quarters Orders for 

next quarter’s lesson books should be returned to 

Lorraine today, please. 
 

Choir Practice If you like to praise God with your voice, 

please join Project SING. For anyone interested, please 

contact Beatrice or Grant. Jesus, what a beautiful name 

to be praised! 
 

Welfare Department There is still an urgent need for non-

perishable food such as cans, packets, jars, etc. 
 

The Singing Group will visit Lancaster Court, High Road, 

Leavesden, at 3.30pm today. 

 

 
 

 

Senior Club will meet this Monday, 4 June, 2-4pm. This 

week is our Spring Bring & Buy Sale. Please come with 

items to sell and money to buy. There will be the usual 

homemade cake stall, books, bric-a-brac and plants. 

We look forward to seeing you there. All are welcome. 
 

Monday Bible Study: Revelation 7.30-8.30pm in the 

Maple Room, studying the book of Revelation. 
 

Tuesday Bible Study: Hebrews 10.30-11.30am in the 

Maple Room. 
 

Prayer Meeting every Wednesday at 7.30pm. 
 

The Soup Run on Friday 8 June will be led by the St 

Albans Church. If you wish to go on the Soup Run, 

contact Pat Walton. There is an urgent need for men’s 

warm clothing and sleeping bags. 
 

Community Day 9 June. Sabbath School will be led by 

Stanborough Senior School – do come and support the 

students. During the afternoon programme, community 

leaders will speak to us about their projects, presenting 

us with a great opportunity to interact with the 

community. Details from Enoch: 07702 566667, email 

ccs@stanboroughpark.org 
 

Women in Prayer meet next Sabbath, 9 June. All ladies 

are welcome to join us in prayer and praise. A light lunch 

will be served afterwards. 
 

The Experience Tuesday, 12 June, at 7pm. 
 

Teatime Concert 24 June, 3pm Come and hear 

percussionist Hyun-Gi Lee in a marimba recital of 

popular light classical music. Hyun-Gi Lee studied at the 

Purcell School of Music and Royal College of Music, and 

is an international competition winner. Do not miss this 

opportunity to hear this talented musician on the 

beautiful marimba. Entrance is free. Afternoon tea will 

be served after the recital.  
 

Let’s Walk Please plan to join us on 30 June for a summer 

walk. Details to follow. 
 

KidsPraise 2018 Stanborough Park Church, Saturday 7 

July. All children are welcome to participate. If you 

would like your child to join the KidsPraise Mass Choir, 

please contact Uche Ademuyiwa on 07828 438849. 
 

Sosmix and mock duck are available from Pat Walton. 

Call 01923 672500. 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Development Fund Summary April 2018 

   Jan-Dec 2017   Jan-Apr 2018  

Opening balance (1,106,373) (903,592) 

Donations/Fundraising 48,053  58,994  

Gift Aid 65,548  11,861  

Loan interest (9,327) (3,184) 

Other Costs (1,494) (603) 

Closing Balance (903,592) (836,524) 

Estimated time to clear deficit: 4yrs 2mths (June 2022) 

 
 

 

 

Sunset Times 
Today: 9:11pm       Next Friday: 9:16pm (Watford) 

 

 

 

 
Sanctuary Reverence Please be mindful to maintain 

reverence in the sanctuary after the service. Kindly use 

the Cedar-Sycamore Room for any conversations and 

avail yourself of the drinks on offer. After the service the 

sanctuary space is available for reflection and quiet 

communion with God. 
 

Photography In line with our church policy, kindly refrain 

from photography during services. 
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